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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Wednesday, March 29, 2023 

 

 A work session of the Board of Trustees of the Incorporated Village of Head-of-the-Harbor was held on Wednesday, 

March 29, 2023 at 7 PM at the Village Hall located at 500 North Country Rd., St. James, NY 11780.  Those present were the 

following members Mayor Douglas A. Dahlgard, Deputy Mayor Daniel W. White and Trustees Judith C. Ogden, L. Gordon 

Van Vechten and Jeffrey D. Fischer.  Not in attendance this evening Police Chief, Charles M. Lohmann; Village Attorney, 

Anthony S. Guardino; Co-Counsel, Philip Butler and Building Inspector, Robert O’Shea.  Also in attendance Village 

Administrator/Clerk, Margaret O’Keefe and Village Treasurer, Patricia Mulderig.  Members of the public were requested to 

sign-in. 

 

1. Financials – Patricia Mulderig, Treasurer: 

 

• It was, upon motion by Trustee Van Vechten, second by Trustee Fischer, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #200-22 

RESOLVED, to adopt Abstracts #127754 through and including #127773 in the total amount of $80,088.11 be paid 

from the General Fund. 

  

• It was, upon motion by Trustee Fischer, second by Trustee Van Vechten, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #201-22  

RESOLVED, to adopt Abstract TA #209 in the total amount of $4,135.00 to be paid from the Trust & Agency Fund. 

 

• It was, upon motion by Trustee Van Vechten, second by Trustee Fischer, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #202-22 

Adjustments to tax assessments received from the Town of Smithtown subsequent to the acceptance of the tax rolls.   

RESOLVED, to authorize and direct the village treasurer to refund the taxes as per the successful grievances in the 

amount of $1,907.01 as noted: 

 
• It was, upon motion by Trustee Fischer, second by Trustee Van Vechten, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #203-22 

RESOLVED, the Village Treasurer is authorized and directed to make modifications to the 2023/2024 budget in the 

amount totaling $1,043,119.52 for a net change of zero, as noted: 

 
• It was, upon motion by Trustee Fischer, second by Trustee Van Vechten, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #204-22 

RESOLVED, to authorize Mayor Dahlgard to execute the agreement with N. Harris Computer Corporation, 2429 

Military Rd., Suite 300, Niagara Falls, NY 14304 for Spectrum licensed software and service as itemized in quote 

WAW-HOTH-01092023.  
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• It was, upon motion by Trustee Van Vechten, second by Fischer, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #205-22 

RESOLVED, the Village Treasurer is authorized and directed to make modifications to the 2022/2023 budget in the 

amount totaling $679,494.31 for a net change of zero, as noted: 

 
 

• It was, upon motion by Deputy Mayor White, second by Trustee Van Vechten, and unanimously adopted: 

RESOLUTION #206-22 

WHEREAS, the village has identified the need for a new vehicle for the Police Department, and 

WHEREAS, a 2023 Ford Interceptor, under State contract PC68978, is available through DeLacy Ford, 3061 Transit 

Road, PO Box 347, Elma, NY and 

 WHEREAS, the item has been budgeted for in the village’s 2023/2024 budget, 

BE IT RESOLVED, Chief Charles M. Lohmann is hereby authorized to contract with DeLacy Ford for a 2023 Ford 

Interceptor VIN #1FM5K8AC5A18403, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the village treasurer is authorized and directed to release payment to DeLacy Ford 

for $50,792.00, as payment in full, upon the village taking delivery of said vehicle. 

 

o Review or proposal submitted by A+ Technology and Security Solutions.  Discussion ensued. The matter was 

tabled. No action taken. 

o The fund provided by the 2022/2023 Shared Service LGRMIF Grant have been exhausted. Approximately 50% 

of the building department’s records have been digitized; the remaining documents may be scanned if further 

funds are released.  No further action taken. 

o The hearing for the Monastery of the Glorious Ascension has not yet been rescheduled. No action taken. 

o Discussion regarding the Village Historian’s files, currently housed in the basement at Village Hall. No action 

taken. 

 

Mayor – Douglas A. Dahlgard: 

 

There being no other matters to be brought before the Board; it was, upon motion by Deputy Mayor White, second 

by Trustee Fischer and unanimously adopted, to adjourn the meeting at 7:27 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

____________________ 

Margaret O’Keefe   

Village Administrator/Clerk 


